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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
January 17, 2017/Annual Meeting
Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
　 

Attendees:  Janene Christopher, Gary Smith, Julia Gregory, Andrew Macfarlane, Ruben Carriedo, Esther Leeflang, M.A. Hillier, Colleen Clery Ferrell and Geoff Griffin were present. 
BTC member Larry Calder sat in on the meeting. 
The Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes from the December 2016 meeting.　　　
Member/Guest Presentation: 
Jack Gilfilan late. The Board interrupted its session and let him present.

Jack apologized for tardiness and wished everyone a happy New Year. 
In his words, “I am trying to find a house to move into around this area. I love this Club. I have many friends here. I don’t care about winning. I’m married now and happy. If I was to be able to come back to the Club, I would try to give back. I’ve always been a good father and an outstanding businessman. I was hanging out with the rough guys – Sean and Scott. I was a victim of association. I’ll be more careful about who I hang out with. I had a custody battle at the time, a new business and shingles. It’s not in my nature to be like that. I am always courteous and nice on the court. People like my game. It’s a long time since I’ve been here – three years. I moved away and have been playing at Sea Colony.” Colleen interjected saying the last time Jack came to meet with the Board, he presented a false document from Peninsula Tennis Club regarding his status. No comment from Jack regarding the document. 
He continued, “I can hit with the best of them. I used to go to group play.”  
Gary suggested Jack continue with his present club. “The other clubs don’t match up. I miss Balboa. My doctor said I need cardio. I promise to be good. I will stay away from those guys and let them argue it out. Thank you.” 
President's Comments (Janene):
Goals for the Board Members for the year:-
Ruben –BTC needs to continue to provide a high caliber of tennis opportunities to players who come as guests and as competitors. We need a balanced budget, well maintained courts, a clean clubhouse and continue to collaborate with Griffin Tennis. We need to continue down the road that we are going with a high quality tennis club.
Esther – BTC needs software for online reservations and membership. Would also like to see kindness and friendship between league teams. Started as a 2.5 player and have moved up to 4.5. Understand the journey of improvement. Would like to see more players give back to the game.
M.A. – Would like a fence behind the backboard so balls don’t roll down the hill. Also want to see some action to get the pavilion project moving forward

Gary – There are lots of great members and great things going on at the Club. Recommend having a few tennis ambassadors who are available to hit with new members and guide them in the proper direction. The nucleus of players at BTC are willing to help out.
Andrew –Would like the Club to post league schedules and perhaps that will attract interest from spectators for the matches. This would be more exposure for the Club and leagues.
Julia – Want the Board to think big – automated reservation system and a new lighting system for the upper courts.

Janene – Get the pavilion project going; continue the resurfacing Upper court lighting. Marketing the Club to all the new condos/apartments being constructed in North Park & Bankers Hill areas.
Board was reminded not to discuss issues via email. Colleen has been instructed to title her emails: “For information purposes only”. Board Members should not reply.
BOARD OFFICER POSITIONS
The following officer positions were filled for the 2017 year:

President – Janene Christopher
Vice President – Gary Smith

Secretary – Andrew Macfarlane
Treasurer – Julia Gregory

Committees

Budget and Finance - Julia

Facilities – Janene
Constitution and Bylaws - Julia 
Employment and Personnel – Gary 
Ethics - Gary
Leases and Contracts – Julia
Membership - Esther
Fundraising – M.A.
                                                                　　 
Tennis Director’s Report (Geoff Griffin) –
· Slowly getting online reservations for clinics. Larry Caldwell interjected that the first come first serve sign up process is a disincentive to attend clinics. 
· Holiday Gift Drive went well overall. 
· Requested to have the holiday party switched to Friday, December 8 this upcoming year. The Board approved the change
. 
 Club Director’s Report (Colleen)
· Automated reservation system – Several sites for online membership were reviewed (recommendations from BTC member and meeting attendee Larry Calder). Will research and come up with a recommendation at the March meeting. 
·  Additional phone line in Reservation office – Additional line (wireless/cell which has texting capabilities) added and it is working out well. The number was distributed to members through weekly update. 
·  Dan Vargas request for WiFi in Clubhouse – When new pavilion gets built, WiFi will be integrated as Tournament desk will need this infrastructure at that time the signal will be extended to the Clubhouse. No action at this time.
· Student membership rate request – Student Rate approved. It will match Military and Senior rates – $225 for new and $185 renewal. Valid Student ID from University or Community College will be required.
·  Mission Hills Tournament – Club Director participating in ASICS tournament for the first time as player and observer. Supposed to be one of the best in the country. Absence approved
·  Report on Day Pass Tallies, Membership totals, Daily Log – Reviewed holding steady at 1,100 members
 Committee Reports 
· Budget and Finance (Julia) –
Last month a draft budget was presented, based on 11 months. The final draft has a few adjustments - $7000 added to membership, $4000 for payroll to accommodate payroll increases, plus accurate December projections. 
Overall the budget is modest in goals and understated by 10%. Yearend totals came to negative $7000, but $30,000 in capital improvements needs to be considered. 
New budget includes $30,000 under court improvements - final decision on use of this money will be determined later in the year. Resurfacing and lighting are two options. $1200 for junior fund and free clinics added into 2017 budget.

End of the year total $111,000 in the bank. 
· Facilities (Janene)
· Requested Colleen get an additional bid for the Clubhouse roof repair – leaking.Estimate of $1350 for a repair seemed too high. Roofers are busy this time of year and can pick and choose the work. 

·  Refurbished bleachers – Will be completed soon. 
· LED Lighting for upper courts – ReGreen can install & finance the LED lights at 3.5%, which would mean a $2355 monthly payment for 60 months. This would eliminate the need for bulb replacement and lower overall electricity bill. The new lights would be brighter. In East County, LED lights were replaced, yet there wasn’t any improvement in the lighting quality. She will get another estimate. Treasurer Julia Gregory says the Club can afford the monthly payment.

Contract and Lease
Café – A BTC member suggested subsidizing the Café – collecting $5/year from each Member. There was no motion to take any action.
Other Issues
Newsletter – May 2017 next publication.
Unfinished Business:

Artwork request for electrical box – Julie Prichard unable to attend the meeting, Has junior artist working on submission.
 New Business:
A. Web Cam on Courts – Colleen will get quote for web cam on Challenge Court or league courts 19-21. Web cam would cut down on phone calls at Reservation Desk.
B. Revise and Updated Ultimate Challenge Courts – 
a. Julia: Wording is inconsistent. Will review and correct. Ruben will assist before sign is made. 
b. Juniors playing on the Ultimate Challenge Court: Geoff and Gary recommended: Level 4 and above Open players, 13 years and above with discretion of BTC Director or designee.

C. Back draw for Junior Tournaments - Geoff will be offering a back draw for the players entering his junior satellite tournaments to give them a better experience.

Adjournment: 8:40 p.m.  

Next Meeting - February 21, 2017
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